Dear Pastor,

We are the Payne family. God has called us to serve in the mission field of the Armed Forces of the United States of America. We are being sent out of our home church, New Horizon Baptist Church of Ward, Arkansas.

Our focus will be in starting a Servicemen's center. The center will be a God honouring, Christ-centred, local church ran, service center for our armed forces, the "Forgotten People." A place where the Gospel is given to the lost men and women in the military. It will be a place where we can provide a few services for our military off their post and into a godly environment; some of these services include, but not limited to, a Chapel, counselling, overnight lodging, feeding, entertainment, sports activity, planned outings, Christian books, bible studies, etc.

Looking back, if you were to ask me halfway through my time in high school, military was not in my future: I was/am very patriotic, my dad served in the Army, but for me, I was not interested in joining the military. But God had other plans. He led me to join the Army, and after several attempts to exit, I retired in 2018. One of the benefits of retiring from the military, over just being a war veteran or just getting out with less than 20 years, I am allowed access to the military bases. This gives us the privilege to access military personnel where they live and work.

We would appreciate the opportunity to present our ministry that God has placed on our heart, to your congregation. Please partner with us through your prayers, and if God allows your financial partnership.

Thank you for your time and God Bless.

) Scott Payne J.

SSG Payne, Glen S

US Army Retired

Payne Family

Missionary to the Armed Forces of America Contact: Glen 'Scott' Payne (501) 438-3675 Scott4phil411@yahoo.com